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BIS organizes seminar on “Innovations in the Standards of .PG and Bio-
gas Stove Equipments”

Bureau of Indian Standards (BIS) organized an interactive seminar on ''Need for inclusion of
innovations in the Standards of LPG and Bio-gas Stove Equipments” in New Delhi. The seminar was
attended by over 56 participants from various stake-holders such as Gas — Stove manufacturers, Gas
Water Heater manufacturers, Bio-Cook Stove Manufacturers, testing agencies, BIS licensees, officers
of BIS.

Shri R. K. Mittal DDG (Standardization) while welcoming the dignitaries and participants
briefed about the utility of Standards for common man. He emphasized on a proactive approach to
standardization as various government programs started by our Honorable Prime Minister for the
betterment of the poor and disadvantaged like “Pradhan Mantri Ujjwala Yojana (PMUY)” under
ministry of Petroleum and Natural Gas, “National Biomass Cookstoves Programme” under ministry
of Ministry of New and Renewable Resources (MNRE) come under the scope of this committee.

Shri A K Bera, General Manager, LPG Equipment Research Center (LERC), Bangalore in his
inaugural address emphasized on the need for more interaction between industry representative and
BIS. He also appreciated the efforts of BIS for organising the seminar.

In the Technical session a presentation was given on “Failure Analysis of LPG Stoves &
Vendor Rating of LPG Stove Manufacturing Units” in which the areas of improvement in stove
manufacturing through adoption of good manufacturing practices like Lean Manufacturing Practises,
Poka-yoke,and Kaizen were suggested. It was encouraged that the members work on increasing the
efficiency of Domestic and Commercial Gas Burning Appliances.

During the seminar, speakers emphasized on the need to increase awareness about National
and International Standardization activity by all stake holders to help them in the era of increased
globalization and emphasized the need for use of Standards for improving the efficiency of the Gas
equipments and thereby reducing the energy consumption. Further, participants were informed about
the standards which are under revision. Various queries of the participants were replied satisfactorily
during open house discussions.
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